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         “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers All: 
 

Now that July has come and gone. I hope 
that you all were able to take some time 
off and get away.  While we didn’t have a 
very busy social calendar in July, the of-
ficers were busy in preparation for the 
upcoming year.   
 

Thursday July 16
th

, all officers and chair-
persons were invited to participate in an 
online fraternal training hosted by the 
state board.  The presentation consisted 
of intense training for the upcoming 
year’s programs and events.     
 

On Saturday July 18
th

, we followed up 
our program and events training with a 
Grand Knights meeting.  I would like to 
thank F/S Greg Crnkovich for attending 
the meeting in my place, as I was unable 
to be there.  As a result, we will be imple-
menting three procedural changes that 
were discussed and recommended there. 
 

July also brought us the completion of 
SK Dick Marklein’s Big Adventure.  Dick 
arrived in Portsmouth, NH on July 21

st
.  

He was able to raise enough funds for 3 
scholarships for Cristo Rey School.  
There is still time to donate to this won-
derful cause.  Please contact Dick, who 
has by the way taken over his duties as 
Chancellor, for additional information. 
 

Last month’s bingo attendance was a  
record 162 players.  Subsequently we 
ran out of beer, wine, and food.  Need-
less to say the event raised a great deal 
of money and was a great gathering.   A 
special thank you goes out to all who 
participated in making this event a suc-
cess.  Let’s hope this trend continues; 
we will be looking forward to another 
great event in August. 

 

The August calendar promises to be a 
productive month.  Here are a couple of 

events scheduled for August to be on 
the look-out for. 
 

August 15
th

 brings in the annual        
Dunwoody Butterfly Festival.  As always, 
we have been asked to furnish our award
-winning cooking team along with their 
fabulous fare.     Rumor is that PGK Bob 
Fiscella may have a few adult beverages 
available to the crew.  We also will ask 
for volunteers to assist with parking and 
crowd direction.  We look forward to see-
ing you there. 
 

Starting August 10
th

 and continuing 
through August 16

th
, we will be celebrat-

ing Family Week.  Please look for subse-
quent emails that will lay out some of the 
activities and how to get involved.  
  
In August, I will be instituting a new  
spiritual program with Brother Norbert 
Braza.  The program is called “Just a   
Reminder”.  It will take very little effort 
on your part, but it will be religiously   
refreshing. Emails will be distributed 
containing short, basic topics of faith for 
you to attempt to apply to your lives.   
 
Again, the program will be called “Just a 
Reminder”, and will be about basic ideas 
that you may have forgotten or perhaps 
have never been exposed to.   
 
Please  contact myself or Brother Norb 
Braza at nlbraza@aol.com with any 
questions, suggestions or comments. 

 

Let’s have a wonderful 
and prosperous  

August. 
 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 

mailto:nlbraza@aol.com


  

 

Robert Abney is a 3rd degree transfer from  
Council 7817 in Geneseo, IL. His wife is Laura. 

   Four More Brothers Join Council 11402 

Matthew Beucker is a 3rd degree transfer from  
Council 5021 in Springdale PA. He is single. 

Nicholas (Nick) Mattera is a 4th degree 
transfer from the Fr. Koch Council 6343 
in Echo Lake, NJ. He is already a member 
and officer of  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assem-
bly 2688. Wife is Patricia. 

Blaise Tschirhart, 21, is a new 1st degree 
brother and a student at George Tech. He 
joined July 28th sponsored by his dad, 
Brother Roc Tschirhart. He is single. 
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Parish Bingo—July Results are a Record!! 

Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Ralph O’Connor, reported that the July 23rd Bingo event had a  
record crowd with 162 players.  
 
Bingo sales were $2,505, prizes awarded were $1,135, yielding $1,370 (before payments of Crier 
Newspaper ad, sales tax, and Bingo supplies). Profit of 50/50 raffle was an added $155. Food sales 
were $246 with expenses of $158. Drink sales were $250 with expenses to be determined. The   
Marist school, Sophia Academy on Dresden Drive, is a primary benefactor of these net profits. 
 
It appears that our aggressive advertising of this event last month resulted in the wonderful record 
crowd we enjoyed. For the first time we awarded extra valuable door prizes donated by local    
merchants. Sir Knight Dominic Palermo solicited these gifts and has more to award for several 
more months.  A church bulletin insert, a Dunwoody Crier newspaper ad, and solid KofC family 
support were crucial to the turnout. We saw lots of new faces. 
 
Our previous record number of players was 149. The last few events numbered players in the mid-
70s. It looks as if parish Bingo is back with a vengeance. See you all next month on Thursday      
August 27th at 7:30 PM. Doors open at 6:30 PM.  Cost is $15 for Bingo playing forms. 
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Woody Jones is Knight-of-the-Month 

Harwood (Woody) Jones was named Knight-of-the-Month at the July meeting for his marvel-
ous support of the monthly parish Bingo events. Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad presented. 

Bill and Deborah Driscoll along with daughter Jocelyn were awarded Family-of-the Month 
for their support of knight, parish, and community events. They do it all. 
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The Driscolls are Family-of-the-Month 
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Council Soap Box Derby Support 
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Our Council made its presence known at the local Soap Box Derby event at the First Baptist Church grounds 
in Dunwoody. Our car was driven by a young lady from our parish for the first time. Our food tent and cook-
er were popular stops for the hungry spectators, and we realized a profit of a few hundred dollars as well. We 
thank the dozens of knights that either worked the food tent or served as spectators at this fun event last 
June. Fortunately our car didn’t win, so we don’t have to go to the national championships in Akron. 
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Council Kicks Off Habitat 

You don’t have to hold a hammer in your hand to help build our parish’s 22nd Habitat for   
Humanity House. There’s a lot of pre-build preparation work that needs to be done before. 
 
Our Sir Knight Gene Gannon led the effort to mail out thousands of letters to our parishioners 
to start the money-raising effort to amass $58,000 seed money. He requested the help of our 
brothers to stuff envelopes with the campaign literature on July 12th. Our brothers, their wives, 
and families responded and McGivney Hall was filled with volunteers stuffing envelopes. 
 
As with so many parish activities, the Knights fill a crucial role in working behind the scenes to 
aid the parish staff in making these efforts successful.  Please respond generously to this project 
when you receive your Habitat information packet. (Pictures by Sir Knight Jon Bird) 
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Marklein Concludes Historic Ride 
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On July 21st, our Sir Knight Dick  
Marklein concluded his 3,872 mile bike 
ride across the United States from San 
Francisco to Portsmouth, New Hamp-
shire in 52 days as planned. 
 
His wife, Shirley, was waiting for him as 
he dipped his bicycle wheel into the    
Atlantic Ocean. They stayed there for 
several days while he rested and visited.  
He returned to Atlanta on July 29th. 
 
He raised the wonderful sum of $15,000 
for 3 Cristo Rey High School STEM 
scholarships, although he did not reach 
his stated goal of $30,000. About 150 
different folks contributed to the effort. 
He will still accept any last minute    
contributions. 
We are proud to call him a member!! 

Council Supports Dunwoody Butterfly Festival 
All Saints 11402 will again be a predominant presence at the August 15th Dunwoody 
Buterfly Festival at Dunwoody Nature Park from 10 AM to 4 PM. As usual, we will 
provide food services with our portable cooker, Big Jerry.  
 
The Dunwoody Nature Center plans to fill tents with hundreds of live butterflies for 
the 22nd year in a row. Executive Director, Alan Mothner, said nearly 3,000 people 
attended last year. Games and entertainment are featured throughout the day. 
Buying tickets early saves money on www.dunwoodynature.org/Butterfly-Festival. 
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Haven’t Paid Your Dues!?  
All Saints Council 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting 
more and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab.  Login. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name (lower case 
with no blanks or apostrophes) 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu, click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account, you can sign in, and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
PayPal will charge your 2015 dues at $41.52  for  
this convenient electronic method of payment. 
 
Or, if you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tuesday August 4th, 2015.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047      678-234-1133 

 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Aug 25th, 7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
 
3rd Degree — Sat. Aug 29th, Marietta, Council 4599 
3rd Degree — Sat. Sept. 12th, Conyers, St. Pius X Council 10004 
 
2nd Degree — Sat. Sept 26th, Lawrenceville #12905   Ken Lucier 678-640-3233 
2nd Degree — Wed. Sept 30th, Johns Creek, St. Brigid 10633. Angelo Sampano 770-476-9236 
 

Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Bill Marklein   770-234-0149   brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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Uproar Over Cecil The Lion 

  
Bill Donohue’s July 30, 2105 comments on the uproar over Cecil the Lion: 
  
The killing of a lion, named Cecil in Zimbabwe, has spawned widespread out-
rage. Curiously, those who are protesting the loudest seem to have no problem 
with a doctor who kills little Cecilia in her mother's womb. 
  
Mia Farrow took to Twitter to register her disgust. In 2002, she spoke at a fund 
raiser for Planned Parenthood, and in 2008 she addressed another pro-abortion 
crowd at a Personal PAC awards event. 
  
Jimmy Kimmel almost choked describing his angst over the lion. In 2012, he had 
to be persuaded by reporter Jake Tapper not to tell a crude abortion joke at the 
White House Correspondents Association Dinner. 
  
Former Spice Girl star Geri Halliwell was highly judgmental over Cecil's death, 
but when asked at a news conference about abortion, she replied, "I believe in         
pro-choice and non-judgment." 
  
Ricky Gervais exploded over the death of Cecil, but when asked about abortion 
and euthanasia, he said last year, "I'm pro-choice in everything." 
  
Newsday and the Pittsburgh Post-Gazette are both solidly in the pro-abortion 
camp, and they railed in an editorial today against Cecil's death. 
  
The head of PETA, Ingrid Newkirk, argued that the dentist who killed the lion 
should be "hanged." She has never raised an objection to abortion in her entire 
life, and presides over an organization that kills 95 percent of the pets in its care. 
  
The Animal Rights Coalition is furious over Cecil's fate. It has never protested 
killing babies, but it is against killing flies. "When mosquitoes land on you," it 
says, "instead of slapping and killing them, simply blow on them and they'll fly 
away." 
  
I wish to God I could get rid of these people that simply. 
 
Phone: 212-371-3191 
E-mail: pr@catholicleague.org 

CATHOLIC LEAGUE 
FOR RELIGIOUS AND CIVIL RIGHTS  
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There are many financial consultants and retirement authorities who emphasize 

the need for a long-term care (LTC) product for estate preservation and family 

protection as you near or attain the age of 60.   

  
While many commercial life insurance companies have gotten out of the long-

term care business, the Knights of Columbus considers LTC a very important 

piece of the family protection puzzle. The Order has been actively offering our 

members this product for nearly 15 years without a single premium increase on 

current policyholders. Members who wisely purchased an LTC plan from the 

Knights in 2000 are still paying the same premiums today.  

 
Even better, our LTC coverage is backed by the full strength of the Order, 

which remains rooted in our strong Catholic values. Talk about stability when it 

counts. 

 
If we have not spoken about your need for LTC coverage in your family        

portfolio, please take some time out of your schedule to meet with me.                          

Remember, long-term care policies are purchased with your health, and you most 

likely will never be any healthier than you are today. 

 
                              John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            

  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 10 

Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

August Tip --  LTC is an important piece of the puzzle 
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 God and Father of us all, in 

Jesus, your Son and our 

Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in 

the family of the Church. 

May your grace and love 

help our families in every 

part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of 

the Gospel. 

May the example of the  

Holy Family, with the aid of 

your Holy Spirit, guide all  

families, especially those 

most troubled, to be homes 

of communion and prayer 

and to always seek your 

truth and live in your love. 

Through Christ our Lord. 

Amen 

August Birthdays  
 

Mike Martell                   1st 

Roc Tschirhart                1st 

Chris Bohach                  2nd 

Allen Pfaffinger              2nd 

Bill Schmitz                     2nd 

Mike Will                        3rd 

Nick Gentile                    4th 

Rick McCully                  4th 

Matt Lammers                6th 

Gerry Schaefer                6th 

Bill Driscoll                      8th 

Bro. Alfred Stephen        8th 

Fr. Joseph Peek               9th            

Bernie Marino               10th 

William Torresala         11th 

Tom Wozniak                12th 

Hal Eckard                    13th 

Rich Kernan                  14th 

John Lacava                  14th 

Robert Parker               14th 

Deac. Rick Medina        15th 

Paul Mudge                    15th 

Richard Miller               16th 

Michael Gregory            17th 

John Brach                     18th 

Mike Richardson           18th 

Paul McKee                    20th 

Bill O’Brien                    20th  

Matthew Beucker          22nd 

Bob Abney                      23rd 

Pat Casey Jr.                   25th  

Jim Herbig                      27th 

Robert Burns                  28th 

Jack Curtin                     28th 

Gregory Gillins               28th 

David Klumb                   28th 

Frank Murphy                28th 

Kevin Cahn                      29th 

Harvey Moskowitz          29th 

Larry Hall                        30th 

Jason Miller                     31st 

Gregory Moss                  31st 

   Council Significant Dates 
August Wedding Anniversaries 

 Date                                                                                  Years 
        

           
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

27th Franz & Phyliss Brucks 60 

16th   Kirby & Sandra Baden 57 

27th Richard & Ruth Roth 55 

10th Jim & Jackie McGill 52 

10th Frank & Alice Seco de Lucena 52 

8th Len & Brenda Dorrien 51 

7th Bob & Sylvia Worthington 50 
13th David & Janet Schaefer 49 

26th  John & Donna Brach 48 

18th Alex & Grace Morgan 44 

12th James & Karen Langford 43 

11th Hank & Nancy Schoeler 42 

16th Bob & Christine Rumsey 41 

22nd Matt & Phyliss Jean Filla 35 

2nd Rich & Joann Tomaszewski 35 

11th Bill & Kathy Herald 31 

31st David & Suzanne Klumb 30 

16th Tony & Amy Outlaw 29 

1st Joe & Cheryl Inglima 28 

26th  Aaron & Peggy Stecker 26 

31st Paul & Lisa DeLorme 24 

10th Gene & Laura Pawlak 24 

1st Mike & Mary Pat Davis 23 

6th Bob & Sherri Connors 21 

6th Adam & Diane Cabibi 20 

5th Joe & Kim Cavallaro 20 

17th Matthew & Allison James 19 

10th Robert & Noriko Webb 19 

8th Marty & Lisa Ann Benson  18 

7th Keeffe & Laura McSweeney 16 

12th Randy & Heather Ceryan 15 

18th Dean & Kerry Haertel 14 

18th Edward & Patricia Zieseniss 14 

5th Jason & Geraldine Dew 5 

28th Warren & Laurie Schmitz 5 

4th John & Amanda Byrne 3 

30th Thomas & Joyce Templeton 1 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Frank Callan’s wife, Ginny 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Gene Gannon’s Friend, Richard Bonicci 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette  Beth Fox, 58 
Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David  Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke, and wife, Christine 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
     Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
     Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
     Wiley Maloof            Guy Stryker  
     George Swartz          Don Myers 
     Ron Collins               Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean            Eric Martin 
     John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
     Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
     Dave Jeanson            Mike Smith                 
     Sam Portis                 Joe Kane  
     Doug McAleer          Jim Herbig   

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan 
      

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey     Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein     
Chase Cann        Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small  
Father David Daly, LC   Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)       Karen Giles 
Antoinette Roy       Ruth Del Guercio  
Angela McCabe     Susan Cicero   
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss            Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil       Polly Callison 
Sharon Malone 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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The All Saints Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP) has helped to give the 
Catholic Church another new priest. Council 11402 regularly furnishes four semi-
narians a stipend of $600 each per year to help them with incidentals. 
 
One of our recipients, Traditional Deacon Jorge Carranza, was ordained a priest by 
Archbishop Wilton Gregory on June 27th at the Cathedral of Christ the King. He 
was one of five newly ordained. Our last newsletter documented two other recent 
RSVP candidates ordained priests that we have also supported. 
 
Father Carranza was educated at Saint Vincent Seminary in Latrobe, PA. He is now 
assigned to Good Shepherd Church in Cumming where Spanish is quite valuable. 

13 

Our Council Fosters Another Priest 
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      Our New RSVP Seminarian 

Our  New RSVP Chairperson 

13 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Continuing firm backing for Parish Bingo supporting  the     

Marist School,  Sophia Academy, and other charities. 
 

Donated $500 to Dunwoody Soap Box Derby support. 
 

Voted $500 to disabled Brother Matt Dewhurst’s home repairs. 
 

Donated $1,000 to the Ultrasound Machine Fund of the Georgia 
State Council. 

 
Donated $500 to L’Arche Community. 

 
Donated $500 to All Saints Summer Vacation Bible School. 

 
Donated $500 to Special Olympics Camp Inspire. 

 
Voted $1,000 to Archdiocese Respect Life Ministry. 

 
Voted $1,000 to Interfaith Outreach Home. 

 
Voted $1,000 for an Ultrasound Machine. 

 
Donated $500 to the CharityMobi program run by council broth-
er Deacon Ken Melvin in several foreign countries. 
 
Provided honor guards for Catholic religious events. 
 
Continue sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 
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We have been assigned a new seminarian to fill out our complement of four (4) for 
Fraternal Year 2015-2016.  
 
His name is Chase Cann who is studying for the priesthood at St. Joseph Seminary 
College in St. Benedict, Louisiana. 
 
He replaces Father Jorge Carranza who was ordained in June. 
 
Cann’s email is chasecann@gmail.com. He will be receiving stipends totaling $600 
per year from the council to help with incidentals. No photo is yet available for him. 

Sir Knight Len Dorrien has agreed to oversee our Refund 
Support Vocation Program (RSVP) going forward. His  main  
responsibility will be to maintain contact with our four   
seminarians and ensure that they receive their annual       
stipends of $600. 
 
Hopefully he will soon provide us with background            
information and a photo of our new seminarian, Chase 
Cann, mentioned above for a subsequent newsletter article. 
 
Len also has been running the council’s involvement with 
the Homeless Shelter Program. He and wife Brenda were the 
Family-of-the-Month last December. 
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                              Memento Mori 
Ruth Foley, mother of our deceased brother, John Foley, passed away recently. Her funeral was 
held at All Saints on July 13 with our brother acolytes on the altar. She was interred in the parish 
columbarium. Please pray for her, our deceased brother, and the family. 
 
Sir Knight Ron Collins’ youngest son, David, passed on July 
24th from a heart attack in Mooresville, NC. He was a 
Knight also. Pray for David, Ron, Jackie, and the family. 
 
Brother Steve Pfister’s father, Charles Pfister, passed away 
recently.  He was a charter member and former officer of 
KofC Council # 10596 in Munster, Indiana. Please pray for 
Steve, his father, and the family. 
 
Sir Knight Walt Gauthier asks for prayers for his little friend 
Violet Ahearn, 5, who recently passed away and is with God.  

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.”  
John 

Donne 

54 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein              770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillion             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                           Bryan St. Romain          678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com                             
                                   
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Brian Wilson                404-545-7208        bville12181@hotmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      John Buchholz 770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell               770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com   
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Bill Luckert                 770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com     
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                 770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                   770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                     770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                     770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                       770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                    770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

Assembly 
Meeting 
MOQ 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:45  

Officer 
Installation  
7:30 Dinner 

Friday 
Family 
Movie 

McGivney 
 

“Mary  
Poppins” 
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Evening  of Aug 21 
Morning of Aug 22 

Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

    August 2015 

Aug Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 

Mtg 7:30 

 
Dunwood 
Butterfly 
Festival 
10AM to 

4PM 

Altar  
Servers  

Outing at 
White Water 

Park 


